Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

I would like some information regarding the noise complaints made against St Marys Church Hall Lidster Close Humberstone.
The City Council has so far received 2 complaints relating to noise emanating from St Marys Church Hall, Lidster Close, Humberstone. Officers from the Noise and Pollution Control Team at the City Council have witnessed a number of noise nuisances from various activities at the Church Hall. 


My understanding is that a notice has been served to prevent the building holding any activity or event that plays loud music.
Yes a Statutory Noise Abatement Notice has been served in relation to noise nuisances witnessed from St Marys Church Hall, Lidster Close, Humberstone. Officers from the Noise and Pollution Control Team are liaising with the Parochial Church Council in relation to this matter, and have offered some advice in relation to reducing the likelihood of further noise nuisances emanating from the Hall.


Please can you confirm the outcome of the complaint.

The complaint is still ongoing, at present a statutory notice has been served on the Parochial Church Council, with breaches of this notice being a legal offence.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

